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Friday, March 9, 2018
A, Periods 1-4

EVENTS

Friday, March 9 
Spring Play Auditions, 3:30pm 
Check the callboard outside the Drama Room or go to 
wilsondramascapin.blogspot.com for more information. 

SCHEDULE FOR
MARCH 5-9

SCHEDULE FOR
MARCH 12 - 16

Monday, March 5: A
Tuesday, March 6: B
Wednesday, March 7: A/Tutor Time
Thursday, March 8: B/Tutor Time
Friday, March 9: A

Monday, March 12: B
Tuesday, March 13: A
Wednesday, March 14: B
Thursday, March 15: A/Assembly
Friday, March 16: B/Tutor Time

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
http://wilsondramascapin.blogspot.com


NEWS 
Wilson Rose Court
Watch the video, produced by Senior Sam Kidoguchi, to learn more about this 
year’s court: Lizzet Garcia Garcia, Anna Kien, and Alex Morgan. Good luck to these 
ladies. Join us in the auditorium on March 15 at 3:30pm for the Wilson Rose 
Festival Princess  announcement. 

Two Wilson Students Win Awards at Leadership Conference
On Friday, March 2, two of our students won awards at the Cesar E. Chavez 
Leadership Conference: Lisseth Barrios placed second in the art competition to 
design the t-shirt for the conference; Lizzet Garcia-Garcia was selected to be a 
member of the Leadership Board for the conference as a whole.  The conference is 
attended by about 2,000 students from throughout the state of Oregon.  Great work 
Lisseth and Lizzet! 

Speech and Debate Team Succeeds Throughout Winter
Speech and Debate capped off a very successful winter season at Oregon City High 
School. Wilson has been in the top five at every tournament since winter break at 
tournaments ranging from 25-45 schools from up to four western states.  In 
January, the team took 2nd place in Sweepstakes (team awards) at Pacific 
University, 3rd place at Lewis and Clark College, 2nd place at McMinnville High 
School (1½ points behind the home team winner and 60 points ahead of 3rd place), 
4th place at Linfield College, and 5th place at the University of Oregon.  A small 
group of debaters represented us at Lincoln High School’s Rose City Round Robin 
and Public Forum; debaters Nathaniel Nelson and Ethan Eisner made quarter 
finals in a very difficult “pod” of round robin teams.  At Oregon City, Wilson was 
again a top performer.  Congratulations to the winners: Fletcher Calcagno (1st 
Oratory, 1st Radio Commentary), Wolf Morgan-Steiner (1st Humorous 
Interpretation), Helen Fick (1st After Dinner Speaking), Ari Lohr (1st Student 
Congress), Ethan Eisner (2nd Impromptu), Moses Felberg (3rd Radio 
Commentary), the Parliamentary Debate team of Chester Mantel and Aidan 

https://youtu.be/JkWYW0WzkGk


Snodgrass-Ward (3rd), Amy Sloan (4th Radio Commentary), Andrew Foran (4th 
Poetry Reading, 5th Humorous Interpretation), and Zoe Carver (6th Humorous 
Interpretation). 
  
The team competes again in two weeks at the PIL District Tournament, where 
competitors will attempt to qualify for the State Tournament in April. 

Chess Club Wraps up Team Competition—Individual 
Championships Next!
The Wilson Chess Club has played its final of 12 weekly games in the Portland Area 
League competition, with the Varsity team finishing fourth overall.  The Varsity 
team was led by Sinan Grehan (sophomore) and included River Bednark (senior), 
Josh Bromley (sophomore), Chris Ng (sophomore) and Michael Schuff 
(freshman). The Junior Varsity team included Wilson players Ryuu Joy (freshman) 
and supporting players from RGMS, Carter Lykins (6th grade) and Thomas Schuff 
(7th grade). Strong individual performances from Josh Bromley and River Bednark 
will be honored at the Awards Ceremony this Wednesday—strong work! 

The Varsity and JV teams travelled to Eugene, Oregon for the Oregon High School 
Chess Team Association state championship March 3-4.  Although tough 
competition prevented them from bringing home a trophy, they fared well, 
finishing in the top half of all teams. The Varsity team was led by Jake Winkler 
(junior), and included Sinan Grehan, Michael Schuff, River Bednark and Josh 
Bromley.  JV team was led by Chris Ng and included Ryuu Joy from Wilson and 
support from RGMS players Carter Lykins and Thomas Schuff. Josh Bromley was 
again honored for strong individual performance—Kudos! 

Chess Club continues in Room 19 on Mondays at 3:30, and now focuses on 
preparing for the individual state championship held in Seaside in April. 



Book Battle Results
Madyson Day, Izabella Hunt, Lucy Nelson, and Ethan Satterstein did a great job 
representing Wilson High School at the Oregon Battle of the Books Regional 
Competition at Canby High School.  They won one battle and tied one battle.  
Unfortunately, they did not earn enough points to advance to the semi-finals.  But, 
they displayed excellent sportsmanship, had fun, and read a total of 19 books as a 
team! 

Musicians Going to State
The results of the District I Solo/Ensemble competition held at Wilson on Saturday, 
March 3, are impressive! The following Soloists and Ensemble groups all qualified 
for State Competition. Congratulations are in order! 

WHS Chamber Orchestra 
Fiona Dubay, viola 
Fiona Dubay, Akseli Mende, viola duet 
Gabriel Colasurdo, Morgan Thiers, violin duet 
Annia Hedlund, soprano voice 
Annia Hedlund, Adia Jones, Maia Uili, women's vocal trio 

Women in Tech Awards
Three Wilson students were among the awardees recognized by The National 
Center for Women in Technology  in the Regional Aspirations Award competition. 
Congratulations to: 

Zoe Bennett (junior) 
Jordan Schuster (senior) 
Lily Stoll (Honorable Mention) (sophomore) 



ANNOUNCEMENTS

Last week! AP Exam Registration Now through March 12
AP Exams are May 7-18. Registration is online only and ends on March 12. For 
registration instructions, the exam schedule and locations, as well as information 
about financial assistance and accommodations, go to www.pps.net/domain/
761#ap-exam-info. 

Buy Your Auction Tickets Now For a Chance to Win!
Buy your tickets between now and April 1 to be entered into a drawing for a $100 
McMenamin’s gift certificate. Tickets include dinner and two drinks and an evening 
full of Wilson community spirit!  

Auction tickets are available online at attendthis.org/tws70s. Other ways to 
support the Auction: Make a cash donation, purchase a teacher ticket, sign up to 
volunteer at signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/1840180/false#/invitation, 
donate items. 

That Wilson 70’s Show, Wilson Auction 2018 
5:00 pm, Saturday, April 21, 2018 
PDX Sports Center, 8785 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Hwy 
70's Theme:  come as the Disco Queen or Funk Soul King you always wanted to be! 
Bring your dancing shoes for the after-party. 

The auction raises funds to support clubs, sports, academic programs, and staffing. 
Come for great deals, come for the company, come for the fun!  

Proficiency Grading Info Session Rescheduled for 
Wednesday, March 14, Wilson Library, 7pm
Please join us for this latest installment of the PTA Parent Education Series on 
Proficiency Grading. Many Wilson teachers have moved to proficiency-based 
assessment, come ask questions and learn more about what this means. 

https://www.pps.net/domain/761#ap-exam-info
https://www.pps.net/domain/761#ap-exam-info
http://attendthis.org/tws70s
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/1840180/false#/invitation


Woodrow Wilson Scholars
Seniors: If you meet the following criteria, you are a Woodrow Wilson Scholar!  A 
meeting with your counselor during third quarter is required to verify your 
qualifications.  Students who complete seven semesters with a minimum 3.5 
cumulative GPA and complete the requirements for the program, including 
community service, receive the “scholars” distinction at graduation. 
  
Please stop into the Counseling Department soon to make sure that you are 
recognized for completing our most rigorous course of study! 
  

Senior Parent Ad Deadline Extended
A message from Mr. Higbee’s yearbook class: “Senior parents, do you like to 
procrastinate? Do you love your senior? If so, today's your day! We've extended the 
deadline for senior parent ads. Email Jillian at whstroyanyearbook@gmail.com 
with your ad details or for more info. We need it before spring break. Seriously." 

Senior Grad Night Party—Don’t Miss It, Sign Up Now
Many seniors have already signed up for the Grad Night party, but many have not. 
This incredible night will be one that the graduates of Wilson will never forget! 
They will be safe at a secret location where the fun won't stop until the sun comes 
up. Details and registrations forms can be found in the Wilson main office and 
online at www.pps.net/domain/792 (if you print the forms yourself at home, please 
do not print them double-sided). Scholarships are available, so no one will be left 
out.  

We Love Wilson Softball a Bushel and a Peck
Wilson Softball is holding a citrus sale to raise money for team activities. For $30 
you get a 1/2 bushel box of oranges or grapefruit—that’s 44-48 oranges or 20-28 
grapefruit per box. Orders due Tuesday, March 20, for early April delivery. See your 
local Wilson softball player or email Steve Walmer at swalmer@pps.net. 

https://www.pps.net/domain/2784#Wilson_scholars
mailto:whstroyanyearbook@gmail.com
https://www.pps.net/domain/792
mailto:swalmer@pps.net


Volunteer at the PTA Clothing Center, Thursday, March 22
Volunteering at the PTA Clothing Center is a great way to help out and is really fun! 
Wilson PTA would like to send at least six volunteers on March 22 to help out the 
students. Sign-up at www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson. 
Contact Sandy at san_hh@yahoo.com with questions.  

Umpires Wanted
SW Portland Little League is currently seeking umpires 13 years or older for the 
Spring 2018 season. Rates are $45 per game for a solo ump, $35 per game as a plate 
ump, $25 per game as a field ump. Mandatory free umpire training on March 17 
from 8am-5pm at Fowler Middle School in Tigard. Want to be an umpire but can’t 
attend the training on March 17? Go to www.teamsideline.com/sites/swpll/
survey?d=uTcuMkSSvanAiCLvjAv%2bdehwEaP7votDAptzeMXhZXQ%3d to be 
contacted for other training opportunities. Contact umpireinfo@swpll.org for 
more info. Register here: signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2225594/false#/
invitation. 
  

Wilson Special at SuperPlay, March 18, 5-11pm
The Wilson Special ($15 per person or $50 for four people) includes two hours of 
unlimited bowling, including shoes, or  one hour of bowling and two games of laser 
tag.  When you go, ask for the Wilson Special and a portion of the proceeds will 
benefit the Wilson PTA Grad Night Party. In addition, the Wilson Special is always 
good Monday-Friday, 2:00-5:00 pm. The deal includes $15 arcade cards you can use 
anytime! SuperPlay is at 9300 Beaverton-Hillsdale Highway. Get all the details here.  
  

News from the Wilson Library
The 2018 Multnomah County Library Everybody Reads Book is Exit West by 
Mohsin Hamid. Copies are available now in the Wilson Library for student and/or 
parent checkout. In Exit West, Nadia and Saeed’s city turns into a patchwork of 
checkpoints and bomb blasts. The couple begins to hear whispers about doors—
doors that can whisk people far away, if perilously and for a price. As the violence 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson
mailto:san_hh@yahoo.com
http://www.teamsideline.com/sites/swpll/survey?d=uTcuMkSSvanAiCLvjAv%2bdehwEaP7votDAptzeMXhZXQ%3d
http://www.teamsideline.com/sites/swpll/survey?d=uTcuMkSSvanAiCLvjAv%2bdehwEaP7votDAptzeMXhZXQ%3d
mailto:umpireinfo@swpll.org
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2225594/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2225594/false#/invitation
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/792/SuperPlay_March_18th.pdf


escalates, Nadia and Saeed decide that they no longer have a choice. Leaving their 
homeland and their old lives behind, they find a door and step through. The New 
Yorker Magazine called this book about the refugee experience “instantly 
canonical.” 

We also have tickets available for students who would like to hear Hamid speak at 
the Arlene Schnitzer Concert Hall on April 5, 2018, at 7:30pm. Permission slips  are 
available in the library. For more information, see multcolib.org or email Cassie 
Lanzas at clanzas@pps.net. 

Mark Your Calendar for Chipotle Night, April 3
Buy dinner at the Hall Blvd Chipotle from 4-8pm to benefit Wilson High School 
Men's Lacrosse. Mention the fundraiser or show the flyer. 

Columbia Employee Store Passes with Scrip
Buy a Columbia gift card and receive a pass to the employee store, while supplies 
last, pass expires mid-April. Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you 
nothing extra! This program works with local and national vendors, including most 
of your favorite grocers, restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson 
Bookkeeper on Monday, pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your 
order by phone, postal mail,  or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte 
(schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for more information or to place an order. 
Download order forms here. 

Wilson High School Women’s Golf Tournament Fundraiser
Please join us on Sunday, April 8, for a round of golf, buffet dinner, and Masters' 
viewing party. This event will support our growing Women’s Golf Program. Sign up 
as an individual or as a team.  Hole sponsorships are also available.  Please help us 
reach our goal of 40 participants by registering using the link below and passing on 
the information to family, friends, and community! Sign up at 
www.golfgenius.com/pages/1229154 

http://multcolib.org
mailto:clanzas@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Chipotle.pdf
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714
https://www.golfgenius.com/pages/1229154


  

Scholarships
For more scholarships, go to www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships. 

2018 NW EEO/Affirmative Action Association Alyce Marcus Scholarship, Due: 
April 20th, Award: $1,000. Criteria: Must be a graduating senior with financial need 
with at least a 2.75 GPA. Applications and information were emailed to all students 
and are also available from Sharon Dailey in counseling. 

Peninsula Odd Fellows Laptop Award for Community Service, Due April 22nd, 
Awards: Laptops! 
Criteria: Graduating seniors with exemplary community service. For information 
and application to go  www.keepportlandodd.com/Laptop-Award.html 

Wilson High School PTA Scholarship, Due by 3:30 on April 6th, Award(s): 
$1,000. Two students will earn this! Criteria: Must be a graduating senior and have 
attended Wilson for at least one full school year, complete application, submit 
transcript, complete a 500-800 word essay, obtain two letters of recommendation. 
An email with the application and directions has been sent to all seniors. See 
Sharon Dailey in counseling if you can’t print the application. If you have questions, 
email wilsonhighschoolpta@gmail.com. 

Linda C. Eby Scholarship, Due April 1st, Award(s): $3,000 & $1,000(2) 
Criteria: Graduating seniors who will be attending college, submit 500 word essay, 
“How your school counselor has made a difference in your academic, career, social 
and/or emotional development. For more information and to apply, visit 
lindacebyscholarship.weebly.com/. 

Italian Exchange Program Seeks Host Families
Ergon, an Italian-based organization partnering in the US with NorthWest Student 
Exchange, is looking for families to host a16-17 year old Italian student for a 
semester or the school year.  Students are fully insured and arrive with pocket 

https://www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships
http://www.keepportlandodd.com/Laptop-Award.html
mailto:wilsonhighschoolpta@gmail.com
http://lindacebyscholarship.weebly.com/


money for all expenses, including recreation activities and vacations. Host an 
Italian student and your child will be invited to Italy to experience Italian culture 
through an all-expenses paid summer vacation in Italy, including airfare. To learn 
more or to speak with past participants, visit www.ergon-se.org and email Ergon’s 
Portland coordinator at info@ergon-se.org or baharov@gmail.com.  

Hosts Needed For French Students, April 2-21
Two 15-year old French students are in need of host families at Wilson. They are 
coming to share cultures, improve their English, and to be part of an American 
family and school. The students will shadow their host siblings' schedules. Host 
siblings do not need to be enrolled in French to participate as hosts. For more 
information or to read the students' letters, please contact Petra at ANDEO 
International Homestays (503-274-1776; petra@andeo.org). Apply to host at 
go.andeo.org/hostfamilyapplication. 

There are also 3-4 week hosting opportunities for teens from Spain and France 
(ages 12-17) in June, July, and August. Contact Petra for dates and details.  
  

Opportunity to Host a Scholarship Student
You can make a difference in a teenager’s life by hosting a student from India, 
Turkey, Bali, Thailand, Spain, Brazil or other country through the US State 
Department Scholarship program.   You can host your student for a semester or the 
school year starting in the fall.  Host families can be with or without kids, retired, or 
single mom.  Families provide a bed, desk and share meals, chores and activities.   
Students have their own spending money, health insurance and school fees.  
Contact Mimi Sanders, PAX Coordinator, at 503-293-6195 or 
mimisandersart@hotmail.com. 

CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 

http://www.ergon-se.org
mailto:info@ergon-se.org
mailto:baharov@gmail.com
mailto:petra@andeo.org
http://go.andeo.org/hostfamilyapplication
mailto:mimisandersart@hotmail.com


members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 
school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

Wilson Calendar:
www.pps.net/Page/426 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
DomainID=162 to find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (https://www.pps.net/Page/3714) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! 

http://www.pps.net/wilson
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/426
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714


Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com


Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.pilathletics.com 

Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to https://www.pps.net/
domain/805. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 

Thank you for reading the Daily Bulletin. You are receiving this message because 
you are a parent or student at Wilson High School or have asked to be on the 
mailing list.  

To unsubscribe from the Bulletin, email vfriedman@pps.net

http://www.pilathletics.com
https://www.pps.net/domain/805
https://www.pps.net/domain/805
mailto:mlamont@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net

